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A RESOLUTION encouraging the Kentucky Higher Education Assistance Authority to study the impact of a policy change to permit students to use KEES awards at out-of-state schools with reciprocal in-state tuition agreements with postsecondary institutions in Kentucky.

WHEREAS, increasing the overall level of educational attainment of Kentuckians is vital to the economic, civil, and cultural future of the Commonwealth of Kentucky and its citizens; and 

WHEREAS, this general public goal is most effectively implemented by offering a diversity of educational opportunities that take into account the specific needs and circumstances of individuals; and

WHEREAS, for many Kentuckians, particularly those living near the state borders, one such opportunity is to pursue a college degree at an out-of state-institution that has a reciprocal in-state tuition agreement with a Kentucky college or university; and

WHEREAS, many of those students remain in Kentucky after completion of their studies, enriching the communities in which they live through civic participation, and strengthening the economy of the Commonwealth through their participation in the workforce; and

WHEREAS, the cost of postsecondary education continues to increase at a rapid pace and the Kentucky Educational Excellence Scholarship or KEES program provides vital financial assistance to Kentucky students, making college more affordable for thousands of our best and brightest young citizens; and 

WHEREAS, the statutes governing the KEES program preclude the Kentucky Higher Education Assistance Authority from offering KEES awards to most students who attend out-of-state postsecondary institutions, except in very limited circumstances;

NOW, THEREFORE,

Be it resolved by the House of Representatives of the General Assembly of the Commonwealth of Kentucky:

Section 1.   This honorable body encourages the Kentucky Higher Education Assistance Authority to study the impact of offering KEES awards to students who attend an out-of state-institution that has a reciprocal in-state tuition agreement with a Kentucky college or university. The study should investigate a variety of issues relating to this topic, including the number of students who would be affected by such a policy change, the estimated annual cost, and the benefits accruing to the Commonwealth of Kentucky.

Section 2.   The authority is further encouraged to submit to the Interim Joint Committee on Education, by November 1, 2006, the results of the investigation and offer advice to the General Assembly regarding the advisability of statutory changes to alter current policy.

Section 3.   The Clerk of the House of Representatives shall send a copy of this resolution to Dr. Joe McCormick, Executive Director of the Kentucky Higher Education Assistance Authority, 100 Airport Road, Frankfort, Kentucky 40601.
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